
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session of July 13, 2022 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting/study session on Wednesday, July 13, 2022, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by closed 
session, and continuation of public session at 6:15 p.m. 
 
2021-22 Audit 
The Governing Board heard a presentation by Crowe LLC on 4CD’s audit, and unanimously 
accepted the report. Auditors found and cited a material weakness in internal controls over 
procurement, and a self-reported claim of Dual Enrollment apportionment funding in excess of 
the state allowable limit. 
 
Student Success Study Session 
The Governing Board heard a presentation on 4CD’s progress toward Strategic Direction 1: 
Improve Student Learning and Completion across District Colleges. 
 
Purchasing Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Contra Costa College renewal agreement with the City of Richmond, Workforce 
Development Board, to partner in the resource sharing agreement related to the 
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act by providing non-cash, in-kind services 
toward the success of the project; 

 a new Diablo Valley College (DVC) agreement with the California College Pathways 
Funders Alliance to support START Foster youth Services Scholars program; 

 a District Office renewal agreement with JobElephant, Inc., to provide consulting 
services related to online 4CD career opportunities through job website and social 
media; and 

 a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with Contra Costa County, Office of the 
Sheriff, regarding the master instructional services agreement to provide law 
enforcement courses. 

 
Property Tax Rate Resolution Approved 
A resolution requesting the County Auditor-Controller to set a tax rate to sell the remaining 
general obligation bonds authorized under the Measure E 2014 was approved by the Governing 
Board. The sale of general obligation bonds can now take place following the completion of the 
annual audit. Proceeds from the general obligation bonds will be used to retire the Bond 
Anticipation Notes taken out earlier this year. 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Anthony Censoplano, retired DVC Supply Truck 
Driver, and DVC student Sami Abas Hamidi. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dr. Judy E. Walters, President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Vice President (Ward 5) • John E. 

Márquez, Secretary (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Surpreet Kaur. 

Student Trustee 
 

 


